
 Headteacher: Mr W N Jenkins  
Tel: 01326 572685 
Fax: 01326 572183 
Church Hill, Helston, Cornwall. TR13 8NR 
Email: enquiries@helston.cornwall.sch.uk 
www.helston.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28th January 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Students 
 
Thank you for the final payments for the College ski trip.  We would just like to remind you 
that there will be an information evening for parents and students on the trip on Thursday 
28th February at 6.30pm in the Main School Hall.  There will be a presentation about 
arrangements for the trip and the resort where we will be staying.  There will be an 
opportunity to meet the staff accompanying the visit, and to ask any questions that you 
may have.  The evening will last between 45 minutes and an hour. 
 
There may be some anxiety about the implications for the ski trip with the current 
uncertainty over Brexit.  We have spoken to the company who organise the trip, Rayburn 
Tours, and they have reassured us that as far as they are concerned, the trip will go ahead 
as planned.  They are ABTA and ATOL bonded, so in the unlikely event that the trip has to 
be cancelled, the money you have paid is covered by insurance.  The reply we received from 
the managing director of the company is copied in below, and the ABTA School Travel 
Forum Brexit Statement is enclosed. 
 
If you have any further questions, please email me at: dgillman@helston.cornwall.sch.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mr D Gillman 
Ski Trip Party Leader and ASCL 
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 School Travel -Brexit Update 

  
The government’s White Paper, the so-called Chequers agreement, recently set 
out the UK’s negotiating stance for Brexit over the coming months.  
Many of the main priorities essential to preserve a successful tourism industry - 
such as maintaining open skies access, remaining part of EASA, ensuring visa-
free travel, and keeping the EHIC system – are featured in the White Paper. This is 
very encouraging and shows the Government recognises the value and 
contributions of the travel industry.  
 
In particular, the Government is seeking:  
 
• To maintain reciprocal liberalised aviation access (open skies), cooperation on air 
traffic management and participation in European Aviation Safety Agency (EASA). 
The government also intends to keep liberalised arrangements across other 
transport modes.  

• Visa-free travel for leisure and short-term business trips but does acknowledge 
this could include reciprocal use of electronic authorisation systems (ETIAS), as 
part of efforts to streamline border processes.  

• Retention of the EHIC – and references this clearly as retention rather than 
replacement by an equivalent regime.  

• An agreement to have reciprocal continuing high levels of consumer protection, 
underpinned by joint mechanisms for dispute resolution and information exchange.  
 
Negotiations around this are expected to continue and an agreement is being 
sought before the end of the year. An agreement would ensure a transition period, 
starting on March 30th, 2019 and lasting until December 31st, 2020, where current 
laws and systems remain unchanged. 
  
The government has commenced the issue of “technical notices” about what 
needs to be done in the event of a “no-deal” Brexit. These will give advice on a 
range of issues and will set out what preparation is needed, should the talks fail to 
achieve an agreement. Some of these will relate to the travel industry, and we are 
expecting the notices to cover areas such as aviation, borders and consumer 
rights.  
 
We are members of the STF and ABTA and are pleased that those organisations 
continue to work together and with politicians in Westminster and Europe to 
advocate a resolution that preserves the structures and rights that have enabled 
tourism to flourish. In addition, ABTA is carrying out contingency planning in 
parallel to this, so they can highlight to Members and customers some of the 
issues they need to think about in connection with a possible ‘no deal’ exit.  
 
Rayburn Tours Ltd  
 
September 2018 


